

APRIL, 1976

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

APRIL MEETING

Date:

April 20, 1976

Time:

6 P.M. - Social; 7 P.M. - Dinner

Place:

Cathay House, Albert St.

Topic:

Screw Liquid Chillers

Speaker:

Mr. Ken Torrel, Dunham Bush

Canada Ltd.

Mr. Torrel will speak on the Development of the Helical Rotary Compressor and its application to Liquid Chillers. Although widely used in Europe for many years, its application in Canada has been limited until recently. Interest in energy conservation has encouraged engineers to re-examine the many advantages of the Screw Chiller, particularly in heat recovery applications. This has resulted in a greatly increased market, and Mr. Torrel will be discussing the ways in which engineers are using the chiller and the reasons behind their decisions.

CURLING

The ASHRAE Curling Bonspiel saw six well-balanced rinks competing for the awards.

The winning rink, skipped by Ray Young (John Miller, John McAnninch & Dale Robinson) barely eased out the runner-up team of Roy Beckman, Mel Gilmour, Bruce Findlay and Dennis O'Connor to make off with the trophy.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Shortly after our April meeting, Grant Wilson and Jim Black will be participating in the Chapter's Regional Conference (CRC) at Hamilton. All the Chapters in Region II will be represented for CRC business sessions and workshops and all ASHRAE members are welcome to attend most of the meetings.

One of the prime responsibilities of the CRC delegates is to make nominations for Region II and Society positions as well as report on local Chapter operations. Al Oakes, the Region II Research Chairman, will also be involved in the presentation of Research Fund Workshops, in Hamilton.

Our April meeting brings us into the final stages of this year's technical program. Planning for next year will begin shortly after our final meeting in May. If you have comments on this year's program, or suggestions for topics for next year, take a few moments and let your Board hear them, and in fact give us your input on any aspect of Chapter Operation.

Information on the Nominating Committee report is printed in this Newsletter. Please review and plan ahead now to attend our May meeting.

(over)

NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT

The Chapter nominating committee, which was announced at our February meeting, has met, and their report has been received by the Board of Governors. The following Chapter members have been proposed by the Committee and have agreed to let their names stand for Chapter Office.

President	Grant Wilson
Vice President	Jim Black
Secretary	Bob McKee
Treasurer	Ralph Warring
Governor	Mike Acton
Governor	Bruce Findlay
Governor	Dale Robinson

There are obviously other Chapter members capable of serving as elected officers and any member may nominate additional candidates from the floor at our May meeting. It is the nominator's responsibility, however, to present to the Secretary, written confirmation of the candidate's good standing and his consent to stand for office. Nominations will close just prior to the time designated for the elections at the May meeting.

LACHUTE - ASHRAE MONTREAL - GOLF DAY

The Montreal Chapter Golf day at Lachute is scheduled for Tuesday, June 15, 1976. This is an early notice so you can mark your calendars. We will attempt to get a block of starting times for Ottawa golfers, or whatever we usually send to Lachute, and we will have more information in the May Newsletter. Tickets are \$21 each for dinner and golf and starting times are reserved when money for ticket is received.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

The Board of Governors unanimously agreed to insert in this Newsletter the following:

"Many thanks to Marquardt Printing for their cooperation and patience in the manner in which they have assisted the Ottawa Chapter in publishing the newsletter over the past few years."